
Minutes of a Meeting of the Directors of 

KICK International USA MMA Federation August  10, 2015 

A special meeting of the Directors of KICK International USA MMA Federation was held 

by conference call 3pm, central standard time.  Frank Babcock served as chair and Brian Batton  

served as temporary secretary of the meeting 

Directors on call: Ted Welch, Mary Carr, Robert Hulett, Frank Babcock, Steve Carr, Brian Batton, 

James Moore, Dr David Wang  

Directors consulted phone:  Matt Hughes, was updated by Frank Babcock on the telephone. 

Bob Schirmer: unavailable traveling out of the country, Barrett Braun Unavailable 

Program Updates:   

The American Boxing Commission meeting in San Diego was attended by Ryan Brueggerman 

who spoke as the UMMAF Compliance Officer and Densign White as the CEO of the IMMAF 

presenting the goals and development of programs for the enhancement of MMA sport. Both 

well received. Ryan Brueggerman ‘s presentation led to several positive conversations , and the 

opening of several states for sanctioning .  

Matt Hughes and Frank Trigg have been contacted and agreed to support and endorse a 

program  directed by the UMMAF for educational and developmental goals to fulfill our steps of 

promoting the health and discipline of MMA sport training for youth. Matt Hughes and Frank 

Trigg have agreed to be a part of the program development. Public Relations and program plans 

support the Little Patriots Endeavor project for all Military bases and Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Association. 

The Meeting was adjourned: 2015-8-10 

Chairman      Secretary    

Frank Babcock    Brian Batton 

Brian Batton, Board Member 


